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Our File: EA0506-006
Oct. 19th, 2005
To Distribution List

Re:
Information Requests and Hearings-  Sidon Int’l. Resources Corp.  
The Review Board has decided to issue the attached Information Requests for its environmental assessment on the development proposed by Sidon Int’l Resources Corp.  These are directed to the Yellowknives Dene First Nation, Indian and Northern Affairs Canada, the Government of the Northwest Territories, and to Sidon.  The deadline for responses to these Information Requests is Thursday, November 3rd, 2005.
In addition to the Review Board’s Information Requests, the Board wishes to draw the attention of the developer to the package of proposed Information Requests submitted by the Yellowknives Dene First Nation on October 10th, 2005.  Although the Review Board has not chosen to issue every question as part of its formal Information Requests, the developer is advised to give careful consideration to all of the Yellowknives’ questions, and to be prepared to answer them at a later point in the environmental assessment.   The Yellowknives’ proposed Information Requests have been sent to the distribution list on October 12th, 2005, and are available on the Review Board’s website at www.mveirb.nt.ca .
The Review Board wishes to thank the parties for their proposed Information Requests.

The Review Board has decided to hold a hearing for this assessment.  It will be held on December 7, 2005, at the Explorer Hotel in Yellowknife.  This date may change depending on the receipt of responses to the Information Requests.  More details regarding the hearing will be released shortly.

If you have any questions, you can reach me at (867) 766-7056 or by e-mail at aehrlich@mveirb.nt.ca.
Sincerely,

Alan Ehrlich

Senior Environmental Assessment Officer

Box 938, 5102-50th Avenue, Yellowknife, NT  X1A 2N7 Phone: 867-766-7050  Fax: 867-766-7074 Web Site: www.mveirb.nt.ca
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